VISIT TO MALAWI - JUNE 2014                                  Newsletter No 58
Dear Parishioner
ON 1ST JUNE four of our parishioners arrived in Malawi for a 15 day visit.   We were greeted by Fr Denis who accompanied us throughout our stay.

Ken & Sue Marsh and Peter & Lily Wells visited our three parishes, a junior seminary and a secondary school.   
The seminary and the school have both benefited greatly from our container project with much improved facilities for teaching and learning.  
THE PARISHES
At each of our parishes we were given a very warm welcome by the parish priest, accompanied by the ladies of the CWO (Catholic Women’s Organisation).   The CWO is an important group in all the parishes and the members are involved in many of the parish activities.  More about these ladies on the next page.

We toured the parishes and were left in no doubt that the help given by our parishioners and friends is really well used.
THE CHURCHES 

These are generally in very good condition and two of them have received a sound system in the recent Container.   Fr Denis’ church at Karonga was badly damaged a few years ago by an earthquake and a temporary one is being used.    Plans are in place to demolish the damaged church building and replace it with a new church on the same site.    
The church at Njale was in a very bad state when Fr Francis arrived a few years ago but our parishioners have helped to rescue the building and it is now looking very good indeed.
THE SCHOOLS

The facilities vary between the parishes but all need some work to be carried out to school blocks. The team member responsible for each parish project has received a report on each and will be attending to these according to  priorities and the finances available to us. 

All schools are benefiting greatly from our Container project and learning standards, particularly in technology, have increased tremendously.

NURSERY SCHOOLS
We visited the nursery school at Chiringa which now has 365 children attending for five days per week.   Each child receives two meals per day, which is probably more than they would receive at home.  They also receive a basic education and have lots of toys available, compliments of the children of St Margaret’s nursery school and the Container project.  

We also saw a small nursery school which was recently established at Njale. Your team will be looking at improving their facilities. 
SPECIAL NEEDS FACILITIES
These are part of the primary schools and cater for children with special needs, most of whom are blind.   We were really impressed by the dedication of the teachers who strive to prepare them for a mainstream education.   There are a number of successes each year with students being accepted into secondary school.
OUR MICRO LOANS PROJECT

At the three parishes, it is the CWO who benefit from the Micro Loans project and we were left in no doubt that the project is a tremendous success.  These ladies have no income to feed their families, so they must grow their own food: for this they need fertiliser and various tools.  They are now producing surplus crops and are able to earn a little money by selling these.
Some ladies develop a particular skill and are able to set up a small business with the aid of this project.   We heard of one lady in Njale who has learnt butchering skills and now processes and sells meat to a local hospital.
Others are using the sewing machines we have sent and have started their own businesses making/repairing clothing and other items   

Those who have fruit and vegetables to sell are now able to share the cost of a vehicle to take them to the local markets.   Some are now able to afford basic medical treatment and to send their children to secondary school. 
The ladies of the CWO are very grateful and overjoyed at the chance they and their communities have been given to become more self-sufficient.

You may recall that our parishioner, Carl Stick, recently ran a marathon in South Africa for the aid of this project.    Carl has raised over £3,900 and this will be shared between the three parishes, which will allow the  priests to extend the Micro Loans project to others. 
We congratulate and thank Carl for this wonderful effort!
The priests will in time, be transferred by their bishops to other duties/parishes but with your help these communities are already enabled to continue supporting themselves and their families.   

If we follow these priests to another parish they will be able to establish the project in their new parish and even more communities will then benefit from the help being given by our parishioners. 
It is not just the CWO ladies and their families who benefit, but the whole community: local commerce is being generated and everyone benefits.
This really is a Win-Win situation!
We took many photographs and a video of the visit and these will be available soon if anyone wishes to view them.
We thank our friends in Malawi for their wonderful hospitality.
Peter Wells
Co-ordinator, Malawi-Twin

